RURAL BANKING INQUIRY.

Responses from members of the Country Women’s Association of Vic. Inc regarding level of Banking services in rural, regional and remote areas of Australia.  This is not a confidential submission.  Time did not permit an extensive response from all members. This a list of member comments from a cross section of members from all parts of the State which was compiled by Mrs Susan Pitman, Chairman of the Social Issues Fact Finding Team.

· When telephoning local Bank can only get head office in Melbourne or Sydney.  Only banks in major towns are listed in the phone book.

· Post Office banking is not efficient because of long waiting times in queues waiting for service.  One member had the experience of having her bag and credit cards stolen.  Her accounts were accessed fraudulently.  After much trauma with banking staff her money was finally restored.  Her money had been stolen in the twenty minutes while she waited in the queue to report her cards stolen.

· Post Office banking is not suitable for businesses depositing large amounts of cash or needing change.

· One member complained about the high cost of using her card to pay her bills at the Post Office.  She was unaware that the NAB classified the point as a teller even though she was using an Eftpos machine.

· There are difficulties speaking to loans people because they were not at the bank or only available on phone.

· The long distances to travel to conduct banking business create difficulties of access for the elderly and businesses that want to deposit and withdraw money.

· Many people now have to travel over thirty minutes and longer to conduct their banking business.  For businesses banking their takings this is extra cost in wages for the time they are away from their business.  It is also a security concern as they are unable to bank proceeds on a daily basis and can carry large amounts of cash.

· Rural transaction Centres are seen as desirable and acceptable.  However in areas where the banks have been closed for a number of years it is very difficult to get a Transaction Centre up and going.  People living in these areas have to cope with travelling long distances for banking services.

· Some members have turned to Internet banking when their local banks have closed and find that satisfactory.

· Other members commented that they had learned to cope with reduced banking services.

· One member responded that because of long queues at the banks waiting to deposit and withdraw they decided to conduct their banking over the Internet.  They had to go into the bank to apply for an “Identification Number” to access their account to transfer money, pay accounts and check salary deposits by the Internet.  Cash transactions are done at automatic tellers.

· Many elderly people cannot cope with or are suspicious of telephone and Internet banking.

· Many people do not have access to Internet banking and have no alternative but to travel to larger centres for banking services.

· Removal of banks from country towns has depleted employment opportunities.
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